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April 10, 2012

Darlene Navarette




Via E mail and Fax 213-978-1343
CC: Dana Prevost, Charles Rausch



RE: ZA  2012 130 -  Application for Coastal Permit - Project 16990-17000 Sunset Blvd. Pacific Palisades

Dear Darlene;
The Pacific Palisades Community Council (PPCC) recognizes and respects property rights and the ability of property owners to use their property in accordance with the law, however the safety of the community has to come first.  

This Project is located on an active landslide and at the mouth of a seasonal undergroud stream, and was ruled out as a possible LADWP substation site because of the instability of the land.

We request that a Focused Environmental Impact Report regarding soils, hydrologic properties, haul routes and traffic should be required before a Coastal Permit is granted for the following reasons:
1)  Geologic instability as result of the project being located on a known landslide area. 

2)  Traffic safety as result of ingress/egress of numerous cars.   This section of Sunset Blvd. has a dangerous curve and is known for speeding cars and fatal accidents.   There is also a need to look at the cumulative effect on traffic from this new project along with another new apartment  building in the works at 17030 Sunset.
3) Hydrologic properties of a seasonal stream running beneath 17000 W. Sunset and the property below at 17015 PCH do not seem to be addressed, nor do they appear to be mitigated in the existing plans. 
4) The project is located on a V shaped canyon that was filled in with  44,500 cubic yards of “trash” which include several old cars. The hazardous or toxic nature of this material is not fully known and not addressed in the MND , and could endanger residents living below the project. 
5) The 29 homeowners below the Project are in a Tsunami Zone.  They maintain that a retaining wall in the current plans would block an emergency exit for them to escape up the hill.  
Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Janet Turner, President

Pacific Palisades Community Council

310-573-0382
CC:  Councilmember Bill Rosendahl, Whitney Blumefeld, Norman Kulla, Joaquin Macias
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